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BRANDON KAHL IS THE 2015 RMSPGA GOLF  

PROFESSIONAL OF THE YEAR 

The Rocky Mountain Section PGA has named 
Brandon Kahl, the Head Golf Professional at 
Riverside Country Club in Bozeman, 
Montana, its PGA Golf Professional of the 
Year. Kahl is a thirteen year member of the 
PGA of America and has been at Riverside 
the last 8 years.  

The PGA Golf Professional of the Year Award 
is the highest honor paid to a PGA 
professional. The honoree is chosen based 
on his or her outstanding leadership 
abilities, exceptional performance as a PGA 
Professional, and distinguished service to 
the Association and the game of golf. 

Since his election to PGA membership in 2002, Kahl has distinguished himself 

as a leader rising to the office of President of the Yellowstone Chapter. He 

has previously served the Section as a board and committee member and is 

the current Tournament Committee Chairman.  

This marks the second time Brandon has been honored by the RMSPGA as he 
was voted Merchandiser of the Year for private facilities in 2008. Brandon is 
the epitome of a team player. He is a “lead by example” type of head 
professional and his philosophy guides him to never ask any staff member to 
do anything he would not do, or has done, himself. He takes great pride in 
his mentoring skills as well. To date, Kahl has had four assistants become 
PGA Members under his guidance including two that have become head 
professionals. Brandon credits his mentors for his continued success as he 
knows he would not be where he is today without them. 

Outside of his daily responsibilities to the club, Brandon volunteers his time in 
the summer months to nurture the junior golf program he created at 
Riverside Country Club. In addition, he provides instruction to Montana State 
University’s ladies golf team. Brandon is also a continuing supporter of Patriot 
Golf Day and was a primary contributor to the Rocky Mountain Section 
Foundation and its programs. Away from the golf course, Brandon speaks to 
local kids in their classrooms about character, donates his time to the local 
Parent Advisory Council, and coaches girls’ basketball for the Lions Club. 

Kahl will be formally recognized as the 2015 Rocky Mountain Section PGA 
Golf Professional of the Year in May as part of the 2016 Rocky Mountain 
Section PGA Annual Meeting.  
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Jim Empey, the PGA Director of Instruction at 

Quail Hollow Golf Club in Boise, Idaho, has been 

named the 2015 Teacher of the Year by the Rocky 

Mountain Section PGA. 

The Teacher of the Year award bestows special 

recognition on a Rocky Mountain Section PGA golf 

professional that has performed outstanding 

service as a golf instructor. The honoree is chosen 

based on his or her performance, leadership, 

image, promotion of the game of golf, impact on 

teaching and golf instruction as well as their 

involvement in junior activities at their facility in 

addition to innovative contributions to golf 

instruction and published articles. 

This is the fifth time, the other years being 2002, 

2004, 2008, and 2010 that Empey has won this 

award.   He also earned the RMSPGA Player of the 

Year honor in 2009, 2011, and 2013 to go along 

with his Senior Player of the Year awards in 2012 

and 2013. Jim was elected to PGA Membership in 

1987 and teaches from the “Golf House”, a 

building he and his wife Debbie constructed at 

Quail Hollow in 2000.  

He has devoted his career to teaching golf and 

teaches not only in Boise, but across the country 

due to this involvement with TMN Events. That 

organization focuses on corporate golf outings in 

conjunction with host site professionals providing 

clinics and lessons to their clients. Most recently 

the schedule included locations such as: Pebble 

Beach (Calif.) Resort, The Grand Del Mar in San 

Diego, Calif., The American Club and Whistling 

Straits Golf Course in Kohler, Wisc., Erin Hills Golf 

Club (site of the ’17 US Open) in Hartford, Wisc., 

Teton Springs Resort and Club in Victor, Idaho, 

and Torrey Pines Lodge in San Diego, Calif. 

Jim has had articles published on several 

occasions in PGA Magazine and he also created a 

ten-minute instructional video for the Golf 

Channel. He has also been recognized again by 

Golf Digest as the “Best Teacher in Idaho” and 

Golf Magazine recognized him as one of the “Top 

10 Golf Instructors in the Northwest U.S.” and as 

one of the “Top 400 Teachers in America”.  Most 

recently Empey has recorded instructional video 

tips for ehow.com and livestrong.com.  

 

Tim Reinke, the Head Professional of Pinecrest 

Golf Course in Idaho Falls, Idaho, has been 

selected by the Rocky Mountain Section PGA as 

the 2015 recipient of the Bill Strausbaugh Award.  

Reinke, a 31 year member of The PGA of America, 

was honored with this award for the third time as 

a member of the Rocky Mountain Section.   

Established in 1979, the Bill Strausbaugh Award is 

presented to a PGA Professional who, by their 

day-to-day efforts, has distinguished themselves 

by mentoring their fellow PGA Professionals in 

improving their employment situations and 

through service to their community.  

As a PGA member, Tim has worked tirelessly to 

promote the PGA of America and its members.  As 

a result, he has been actively involved with 

assisting many of his former assistant 

professionals in establishing their careers as PGA 

professionals.  Tim has prepared and hosted 

countless seminars over the years for the Section 

membership. In addition, his insights during past 

apprentice orientation seminars provide a 

blueprint for young aspiring professionals.  He has 

mentored many PGA members and given of his 

time to many organizations within the Idaho Falls 

area.  

The 2015 Bill Strausbaugh Award adds to an 

already distinguished resume for Reinke.  In 

addition to his three Strausbaugh awards, he also 

previously garnered three RMSPGA Golf 

Professional of the Year awards, six RMSPGA 

Public Merchandiser of the Year awards, the 1988 

Jr. Golf Leader award, and the 1991 RMSPGA 

Horton Smith award. In addition, he also won two 

Golf Professional of the Year awards on the 

Chapter level. 

Dustin Ames, PGA Head Professional at Jug 

Mountain Ranch in McCall, Idaho, has been 

selected by the Rocky Mountain Section PGA as 

the recipient of the 2015 Horton Smith Award. 

The Horton Smith Award is presented to a PGA 

member for his outstanding contributions to 

professional education.  Ames, elected to PGA 

JIM EMPEY SELECTED AS RMSPGA 

TEACHER OF THE YEAR 

TIM REINKE WINS ROCKY MOUNTAIN 

SECTION PGA BILL STRAUSBAUGH AWARD  

DUSTIN AMES WINS ROCKY MOUNTAIN 

SECTION PGA HORTON SMITH AWARD 
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membership in 2011, reflects this commitment 

through his day-to-day activities in the Rocky 

Mountain Section PGA.  Dustin is currently the 

Vice-President of the Snake River Chapter PGA 

and serves as the co-chair of the Education 

Committee and is also a member of the Section 

Tournament Committee.  He has spearheaded the 

organization of various education experiences and 

other educational opportunities for the members 

and apprentices of the Section.  

This honor marks the second occasion Ames has 

earned the Horton Smith Award as he was the 

recipient in 2013.  He will formally receive 

recognition at the 2016 Rocky Mountain Section 

PGA Annual Meeting and Awards Presentation in 

May. 

With their combined efforts at BanBury Golf 

Course in Eagle, Idaho, Ben Bryson, PGA Head 

Professional, and Jonathan Gibbs, PGA Director of 

Instruction, have been named the recipients of 

the 2015 Youth Player Development Award. 

Bryson has been a member of the PGA of America 

since 2008 and Gibbs has been a PGA Member 

since 2004.  

The Youth Player Development Award bestows 

special recognition upon PGA Professionals who 

have displayed extraordinary and exemplary 

contribution and achievement in this field.  Both 

Ben and Jonathan are dedicated to providing 

meaningful instruction and playing opportunities 

for juniors of all ages.  Their success clearly 

comes from a philosophical dedication to 

promoting the game and encouraging the next 

generation of golfers.  Ben and Jonathan have 

embraced and grown PGA Junior League Golf 

since its inception in 2014 and as it continues to 

spread, they are the go-to gentlemen for best 

practices and recipes for success with this national 

junior growth of the game initiative. 

Bryson, Gibbs and their staff hosted 2 high school 

golf teams, 2 Boise State University teams, 2 

RMJGT championships, a 24 team high school 

championship, The Dropping, the Boise US Kids 

Tour Championship, an IGA Parent/Junior 

scramble night, 2 free kids’ clinics, their own 

junior championship, and 4 PGA Junior League 

Matches in 2015 alone.  The 2016 calendar is 

already filling up with their continued commitment 

to the growth and success of junior golf.   

The 2015 Youth Player Development Award marks 

the first time either professional has earned this 

honor.  Gibbs previously won the RMSPGA 

Teacher of the Year award in 2006 and Bryson 

won the Section Assistant Professional of the Year 

Award in 2008 to go along with Player of the Year 

honors in 2012 and 2014. 

PGA Professional Tim Reinke of Idaho Falls, Idaho, 

has been selected by the Rocky Mountain Section 

PGA as the 2015 recipient of the Player 

Development Award.  Reinke, a 31 year member 

of The PGA of America has been honored as such 

to recognize his extraordinary contributions and 

achievements in the area of Player Development.  

This award considers the Professional’s “growth of 

the game” leadership commitment at Section and 

National levels and the impact made at his/her 

own facility.  

As the PGA Head Professional at Pinecrest Golf 

Course in Idaho Falls, Idaho, Tim continues to 

work tirelessly to promote the game of golf.  Off 

season planning sessions as the Director of Golf 

Operations for the City of Idaho Falls start each 

season to ensure the implementation of quality 

growth of the game programs which Tim knows is 

the future of the game.  The 2015 season saw 

implementation of “Family Golf Day”, “Free Golf 

Day”, “Men’s Golf League”, and participation at a 

local “Kids’ Fair”, which boosted enthusiasm and 

participation.  Reinke and his staff continue to 

lead the way in their community welcoming 

women, children, and men of all ages to learn the 

game. 

This marks the 15th time Reinke will be 

recognized as an award winner within the Section.  

Tim will be formally recognized as the 2015 Rocky 

Mountain Section PGA Player Development Award 

winner in May of 2016, during the Rocky Mountain 

Section PGA Annual Meeting. 

 

 

BEN BRYSON & JONATHAN GIBBS EARN 

2015 RMSPGA YOUTH PLAYER  

DEVELOPMENT AWARD 

TIM REINKE SELECTED AS ROCKY  

MOUNTAIN SECTION PGA 

PLAYER DEVELOPMENT AWARD RECIPIENT 
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Shaun McElroy, PGA Director of Golf at Shooting 

Star in Teton Village, Wyo., has been named the 

2015 Rocky Mountain Section PGA Merchandiser 

of the Year for private golf course facilities. This 

award marks the first time he has been so 

honored by the RMSPGA. 

Shaun has been a member of the PGA of America 

for 8 years, and has been on staff at Shooting 

Star going on 3 years.  The “personal shopping” 

experience has been a great key to their success 

in the Shooting Star golf shop.  The professional 

staff has been trained to be in front of the counter 

and offer a warm and helpful greeting to any 

guest.  The staff is at the customer’s beck and call 

offering sizes, styles, and even gift wrapping.  The 

exclusivity of the club allows for a high-end 

merchandise selection and a nice variety of 

seasonal merchandise.  Shaun also encourages 

his less experienced staff to participate in buying 

and displaying the club’s wares.  His hands-on 

educational approach ensures smooth operations 

regardless of who is on the clock. 

Dustin Ames, PGA Head Professional at Jug 

Mountain Ranch in McCall, Idaho, has been named 

the 2015 Merchandiser of the Year for public golf 

course facilities. This marks the first time he has 

won the Merchandiser of the Year award.  Dustin 

has been a member of the PGA of America since 

2011 and has loyally served Jug Mountain Ranch 

for the last 5 years. 

Dustin’s merchandising philosophy is to provide 

products in a range of brands and prices to best 

meet the needs of Jug Mountain’s diverse 

customer base.  He also collaborates with as 

many vendors as possible and to provide staff 

training so that any guest’s questions can be 

competently answered to insure sales at the time 

of customer first contact. He uses different types 

of merchandising techniques and stays on top of 

current trends to keep the club’s inventory 

moving in a positive direction.  

Jeffrey Petersen, PGA Director of Golf at Sun 

Valley (Idaho) Golf Resort has been recognized as 

the 2015 Merchandiser of the Year for resort 

facilities. Petersen has spent the past ten seasons 

at Sun Valley and has been a member of the PGA 

of America since 2005. This is the third time 

Jeffrey has garnered this award having previously 

been honored in 2009 and 2013. 

For Jeffrey, it is all about the customer.  Customer 

needs, customer service, and customers having 

fun.  He instills this simple philosophy into his 

staff and works hard to create this atmosphere at 

the resort.  He is a master at changing displays, 

staying on top of industry trends, and staying 

ahead of the curve in preparation for holidays, 

events, and tournaments.  The sale of accessories 

is a big part of the resort buying experience for 

guests and Jeffrey uses this knowledge to link 

sales together to create more profit.  

The Merchandiser of the Year Awards are 

presented to the individuals who excel in their 

abilities to purchase, present and sell golf-related 

products in the most effective and attractive way 

possible while providing a high level of service to 

the customer at their respective golf facilities.  

McElroy, Ames, and Petersen will receive their 

awards at the 2016 Rocky Mountain Section PGA 

Annual Meeting and Awards Presentation next 

May. 

Wesley Roberts of Shooting Star in Teton Village, 

Wyo., has been named the 2015 Assistant 

Professional of the Year for the Rocky Mountain 

Section PGA.  Wesley has been employed at 

Shooting Star the past two years. 

Wesley is very involved in all day-to-day golf 

operations at Shooting Star. He is a crucial part of 

the operation and a professional who takes on his 

responsibilities of teaching, tournament 

operations, and member care with an easy going 

demeanor and positive approach.  He possesses 

the dedication to detail necessary to see any job 

through to a successful conclusion. Wesley is very 

focused on each individual experience and never 

shies away from any task no matter the 

department.  Wesley’s “lead by example” attitude 

comes from his mentors and he keeps that in his 

mind to find daily inspiration to excel.  He is 

constantly looking for ways to accommodate the 

needs of others while serving the best interests of 

McELROY, AMES, & PETERSEN  

RECOGNIZED AS 

MERCHANDISERS OF THE YEAR  

WESLEY ROBERTS IS THE  

2015 RMSPGA ASSISTANT GOLF  

PROFESSIONAL OF THE YEAR 
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the membership, his employer, and the game he 

loves.  

One of Wesley’s specialties is his ladies’ golf 

program.  This multi-faceted program he 

developed resulted in a 50% increase in 

participation of the ladies golf clinics at the club.   

Wesley also has a passion for junior golf.  He was 

a crucial part of a revamped junior program that 

offered themed days during the club’s junior golf 

camp.  “Welcome to the Circus”, “Amazing Race”, 

and “Water Day” activities added a much needed 

element of fun to the junior camp and has 

resulted in greatly increased participation.  

Wesley is proud to wear many hats as an 

assistant professional at Shooting Star and 

willingly takes on any and all tasks assigned to 

him.  He provides service and approaches each 

day with a servant’s heart.  The more smiles he 

creates, the better day he has. This is Roberts’ 

first award within the Section and it will be 

formally presented to him at the 2016 Annual 

Meeting of the Rocky Mountain Section PGA next 

May. 

Kevin Burton, PGA Director of Instruction at Pierce 

Park Greens in Boise, Idaho, is the 2015 Player of 

the Year and Senior Player of the Year in the 

Rocky Mountain Section of the Professional 

Golfers’ Association of America.  Burton earned 

both honors due to his performance throughout 

the 2015 season in Section and National events.   

Kevin’s award winning season was a model of 

consistency as his only victory was the Section 

Championship.  He finished no worse than 7th in 

any event he played and also qualified for the 

United States Senior Open.  Player of the Year 

honors continue to pile up for Burton as this 

marks the 7th time he has won the Player of the 

Year having previously done so in ’02, ’03, ’04, 

’06, ’07, and ’08.  Now Burton can add his first 

Senior Player of the Year honor as well having 

completed the double in 2015. 

The Rocky Mountain PGA Section is one of forty-

one sections that comprise the Professional 

Golfers’ Association of America and includes 

eastern Montana, western Wyoming, southern 

Idaho, northern Nevada, and Ontario, Oregon.  

Along with playing, the Rocky Mountain PGA 

Section and its member professionals are 

dedicated to promoting the involvement and 

enjoyment in the game of golf within the Section, 

and to contribute to its growth.  

Thomas Buran of Milford, Ohio, shot rounds of 66 

and 70 to capture the 2015 edition of the PEPSI 

Gallatin Valley Open by a single shot. 

Unseasonably warm and calm weather on the first 

day had several players in the professional field of 

32 in the mix going to the final round. A warm 

afternoon wind in the second round however, 

separated the players and Buran came out on top 

for the third consecutive year with his two-day, 8-

under-par total of 136. Mike Rider from 

Manhattan, Mont. finished alone in second place 

after firing rounds of 67 and 70. Mike Grob hailing 

from Billings, Mont. finished 4 shots off the pace 

to finish third. 

Congratulations to Rocky Mountain Section PGA 

Professionals Tom Anderson, Tyson McFarland, 

Michael Johnson and Lance Rieber for their fine 

play as they all finished in the money. 

Sincere thanks goes out to PGA host professional 

Bill Larsen and his staff at Cottonwood Hills Golf 

Course for all their hard work in putting on this 

long standing championship. In addition, the 

RMSPGA would like to thank title sponsor Pepsi, 

presenting sponsors Sun Mountain Sports and 

Culligan, and supporting sponsor Country Inns & 

Suites for their generous support of the 2015 

PEPSI Gallatin Valley Open.  

KEVIN BURTON EARNS PLAYER OF THE 

YEAR HONORS IN THE ROCKY MOUNTAIN 

SECTION PGA 

BURAN WINS 2015  

PEPSI GALLATIN VALLEY OPEN 

AMATEUR TY TRAVIS TAKES 2015  

IDAHO OPEN TITLE 

Ty Travis, 

Jonathan 

Gibbs  

and Matt 

Stireman 
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Ty Travis from Eagle, Idaho, followed his opening 

round of 68 with a final round of 5-under-par, 67, 

for a two round total of 9-under-par, 135, to 

capture the 2015 Idaho Open. Travis is the first 

Amateur to capture the Idaho Open title since 

1982 when then amateur, now PGA Professional, 

Mike Hamblin took the crown. Ben Bryson, PGA 

Head Professional at BanBury Golf Course in Eagle, 

Idaho, and Nathan Ferrell, PGA, from Brush Prairie, 

Wash., tied for second place both finishing at 4-

under-par, 140 for the tournament. The only other 

player under par for the event was junior amateur 

Andy Hess who finished alone in 4th place at 1-

under-par, 143. The 2015 Idaho Open was 

presented by Teton Springs Resort & Club, Victor, 

ID, and supported by Club Car and Adidas and 

Ashworth Golf.  

In the senior division, Tommy Sanderson, PGA 

Teaching Professional at The Valley Club in Sun 

Valley, Idaho, shot a closing round of 1-under-par 

71, including an eagle 2 on the par-4 13th hole to 

win the senior division by a single shot over Fred 

Luthy, PGA Assistant Professional at Teton Lakes 

Golf Course, and first round leader, PGA 

Professional Jeff Thomsen of Boise, Idaho. 

Sanderson’s winning 36-hole total was 2-over-par 

146. 

On the team side, overall champion Ty Travis with 

his partner Jonathan Gibbs, PGA Director of 

Instruction at BanBury Golf Course in Eagle, Idaho, 

took the team title by a single shot over three 

other teams with a winning two-round better-ball 

of partners total of 12-under-par, 132. The low 

Amateurs were also recognized this year and 

congratulations goes out to Doug Kimball of 

Bozeman, Mont. who was the low senior amateur 

in the field and the aforementioned Ty Travis 

completed the clean sweep of this year’s event 

with low overall amateur honors. 

A field of 82 professionals and amateurs began 

play Wednesday battling to earn a portion of the 

$24,000 purse. The Rocky Mountain Section wishes 

to thank PGA Professionals Tony Snoey and Matt 

Stireman for their fantastic hospitality and 

supreme conditions at Teton Springs Resort & 

Club. Thanks also to the supporting sponsors; Mike 

Daly of Stan’s Golf Cars, Ray & Randy Homer of 

Intermountain Golf Cars, Erwin Huffer of Club Car, 

and Jeff Smith of Adidas and Ashworth Golf. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brian Eekhoff, assistant professional at Cottonwood 

Hills Golf Course, in Bozeman, Mont., won the 

2015 RMSPGA Yellowstone Chapter Championship, 

presented by Bridgestone Golf, supported by 

Antigua, The PGA TOUR and OMEGA, with a 36-

hole total of 4-under-par, 138. Eddie Kavran, PGA 

Head Professional at Hilands Golf Club in Billings, 

Mont., finished second with a 2-under-par total of 

140 and host PGA Professional Brandon Kahl 

finished third while carding a final round of 70 for a 

1-under-par total of 141. 

The Championship was contested at the 6,537 

yard, par 71, layout at Riverside Country Club in 

Bozeman, Mont. Twenty-five RMSPGA Yellowstone 

Chapter professionals competed in the 

Championship. 

The Rocky Mountain Section would like to thank 

Riverside Country Club and Head  Professional 

Brandon Kahl and his staff, for hosting the event 

and for their hospitality. Sincere appreciation goes 

to Matt Seare and Gary Spinelli, Territory 

Managers with presenting sponsors Bridgestone 

Golf, and Robert Su, West Regional Sales Manager 

with Bridgestone Golf for supporting the members 

and apprentices of the Rocky Mountain Section 

PGA and the Yellowstone Chapter. Thanks also to 

Antigua and Bushnell representative Charley 

Carlson, The PGA TOUR and OMEGA.  

 

 

 

 

 

BRIAN EEKHOFF IS THE 2015  

YELLOWSTONE CHAPTER CHAMPION 
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Peter Nichenko, PGA Head Professional at Warm 

Springs Golf Course in Boise Idaho and his partner 

Scott McGeachin, PGA General Manager at Warm 

Springs, needed an eagle putt to drop on the 18th 

green to get in to a playoff with Brett Nagel, PGA 

Director of Instruction at The Club at SpurWing in 

Meridian, Idaho, and his partner Tyson Bowen, 

assistant professional at Sage Lakes Golf Course 

in Idaho Falls, Idaho. Par was good enough on the 

first playoff hole and Nichenko and McGeachin 

captured the 2015 RMSPGA Fall Pro-Pro title. The 

two teams matched 14-under-par, two day totals 

of 130 to get in to extra holes. Alone in third 

place, 3 shots back, was the team of Brett 

Cordingley, PGA Head Professional at Teton Lakes 

Golf Course in Rexburg, Idaho, and his partner 

John Van Vleet, PGA General Manager at Preston 

(Idaho) Golf and Country Club. This year’s 

championship was supported by JC Golf 

Accessories, Ouray Sportswear, Sun Mountain 

Sports, Page & Tuttle, Adidas and Ashworth Golf, 

Mizuno, OMEGA and The PGA TOUR. 

On the team side, overall champion Ty Travis with 

his partner Jonathan Gibbs, PGA Director of 

Instruction at BanBury Golf Course in Eagle, 

Idaho, took the team title by a single shot over 

three other teams with a winning two-round 

better-ball of partners total of 12-under-par, 132. 

The low Amateurs were also recognized this year 

and congratulations goes out to Doug Kimball of 

Bozeman, Mont. who was the low senior amateur 

in the field and the aforementioned Ty Travis 

completed the clean sweep of this year’s event 

with low overall amateur honors. 

In the senior division, the team of Greg Allbright, 

PGA General Manager at Riverside Golf Course in 

Pocatello, Idaho, and Fred Luthy, PGA Assistant 

Professional at Teton Lakes Golf Course in 

Rexburg, Idaho, shot a fine final round of 4-

under-par, 68, for a two-day total of 9-under-par, 

135, and a 2-shot victory over John Wallace, PGA 

Head Professional at Terrace Lakes Resort in 

Garden Valley, Idaho, and Kevin Burton, PGA 

Director of Instruction at Pierce Park Greens in 

Boise, Idaho. 

The two-round team tournament was contested at 

the par 72, 6720 yard, Idaho Falls Country Club in 

Idaho Falls, Idaho. Round one is played as a 

better-ball of partners and round two is a modified 

alternate shot format. The Rocky Mountain PGA 

would like to thank Jon Potter, PGA Director of 

Golf, Jason Jacobsen, PGA Head Professional and 

their staff at Idaho Falls Country Club for hosting 

the event and for the hospitality shown to the 

competitors. The Rocky Mountain PGA also 

extends its sincerest appreciation to Greg Jenkins 

of JC Golf Accessories, Scott Larsen, PGA, of 

Ouray Sportswear, Mike Worden of Sun Mountain 

Sports, Jeff Smith of Adidas & Ashworth Golf, 

Andy Hollister, PGA, of Page & Tuttle, Cody Faught 

of Mizuno, OMEGA and The PGA TOUR for their 

kind and always generous support of the 2015 

RMSPGA Fall Pro-Pro. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NICHENKO/MCGEACHIN & ALLBRIGHT/

LUTHY WIN FALL PRO-PRO 

Peter Nichenko, Scott 

McGeachin and  

Cody Faught, Mizuno Rep 

Greg Allbright with Fred Luthy 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PGA Professional Jeff Thomsen of Boise, Idaho, 

defeated Luke Sestero, assistant professional at 

Crane Creek Country Club in Boise, Idaho, 1 up in 

perfect conditions to capture the 2015 SRCPGA 

Match Play Championship. In the consolation 

bracket, Brent Fleshman, PGA Head Professional at 

Jackpot (Nevada) Golf Club narrowly bested PGA 

Assistant Professional Jake Harr from Clear Lake 

Country Club in Buhl, Idaho, also by the score of 1 

up. Excellent course conditions allowed the players 

to truly focus on their opponents this final day as 

the players completed their 5th match over the 3-

day championship. Thomsen’s trademark 

consistency kept him on top to the final hole. The 

match got interesting as Sestero won the par-3, 

17th hole with a par to get to only 1 down to the 

18th tee. Thomsen’s rock solid par on the long 

18th hole closed the match as Sestero was unable 

to chip in from just off the green. 

 

Tommy Sanderson, PGA Teaching Professional at 

The Valley Club in Sun Valley, Idaho, defeated host 

PGA Professional Mike Hamblin to win the Senior 

Division crown. Sanderson was the defending 

champion and number 1 seed and each match he 

played was closer than the last, methodically 

eliminating his four competitors, the last match 

ending 1 up. In the consolation bracket of the 

senior division, PGA Professional Buster Whitney 

ground out a victory over Gooding Country Club’s 

Head PGA Professional Rob Ellis by a score of 1 up. 

The Snake River Chapter Match Play Championship 

was the season’s final tournament for the Snake 

River Chapter. It was contested at the picturesque 

6,454 yard par-72 layout at Blue Lakes Country 

Club in Twin Falls, Idaho. 

 The Rocky Mountain Section and the Snake River 

Chapter of the RMSPGA would like to thank Blue 

Lakes Country Club host PGA Professional Mike 

Hamblin and his staff who have put forth the effort 

to keep this as one of the premier events in the 

Snake River Chapter.  Appreciation is also 

extended to Bridgestone Golf territory manager 

Cliff Jones and Matt Seare for their continued and 

loyal sponsorship of this Championship. Thanks 

also to OMEGA and The PGA TOUR for their 

continuing support. 

The 2016 PGA Financial Assistance Fund 

Scholarship Program is now available. Graduating 

high school seniors and college students who are 

the children or grandchildren of PGA members in 

good standing can apply on PGA.org to be 

considered for financial support for college. The 

deadline date for submitting the online application 

is March 1, 2016. The applicant will have until 

March 18, 2016 to submit their transcript, scores 

and supporting documents. The link to apply online 

is http://apps.pga.org/scholarship/. 

The PGA Financial Assistance Fund scholarship is a 

Member Benefit that can potentially assist 

Member’s children or grandchildren with college 

costs.  Our goal is to have a scholarship winner 

from each and every Section.  In an effort to 

accomplish this goal, please help us by promoting 

the PGA Financial Assistance Fund Scholarship and 

be sure that your Members are aware of this great 

Member Benefit. 

THOMSEN CLAIMS THE 2015 SRCPGA 

MATCH PLAY CHAMPIONSHIP WHILE 

SANDERSON TAKES THE SENIOR TITLE 
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Jeff Thomsen and Cliff Jones 

Cliff Jones and Tommy 

Sanderson 

PGA FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE  

FUND SCHOLARSHIP 

http://apps.pga.org/scholarship/


The PGA Financial Assistance Fund Scholarship 

Program is an academic based scholarship 

program that takes into account the following 

criteria depending on the class level of the 

student: 

High School Graduating Senior: 

- High School cumulative grade point average    

(GPA) must be at least 3.4 on a 4.0 scale 

- ACT and/or SAT test scores 

- Extracurricular activities 

Current College Student (has not reached 

senior year) 

- College cumulative GPA must be at least a 3.4 

on a 4.0 scale 

- Most recently completed college semester or 

quarter GPA 

- Extracurricular activities 

In addition, financial need will be taken into 

consideration. If applying for financial need, the 

applicant must also submit the Expected Family 

Contribution score from your Student Aid Report, 

along with his/her transcript and application. The 

number of scholarships earned will be limited to 

two scholarships over four years of undergraduate 

college attendance. 

 

Robert Kearney, PGA, has moved to the Section 

and is the General Manager at the PowderHorn 

Golf Club in Sheridan, Wyoming. 

Welcome to Joan Colleran, PGA, who has moved 

to Boise, Idaho, from the Pacific Northwest 

Section. 

Congratulations to Keven Oyler, PGA.  Keven has 

been named General Manager at Clear Lake 

Country Club in Buhl, ID. 

We welcome back Scott Cain, LM, to the Rocky 

Mountain Section.  Scott has recently moved back 

to Red Lodge, MT. 

Carey Reynolds, PGA, has recently been elected to 

membership in the PGA of America.  Carey is the 

assistant professional at The Club at SpurWing in 

Meridian, ID. 

Congratulations to Richard Stanwood, A-6, at Golf 

Galaxy in Boise, ID.  Rich was recently elected to 

the PGA of America Quarter Century Club having 

served the PGA for 25 years. 

Congratulations to Kevin Burton, A-14 at Pierce 

Park Greens, Boise, ID, for finishing 8th in the 

Senior PGA Player of the Year points standing.  

Katie Somers, B-8, is the new assistant 

professional at BanBury Golf Course, Eagle, ID. 

The 2016 PGA Golf Pass is now available for sale.  

This year we have 65+ facilities on the Pass and it 

remains a tremendous value at only $40.  In 

addition to the great discounts the Pass provides, 

each pass holder will receive a weekly grounds 

ticket to the 2016 Albertsons Boise Open. 

Please help us with promotion of the Pass by 

making your members/customers aware of the 

benefits of the Pass.  The Golf Pass can be 

purchased online at 

http://rockymountainpga.com/golfpass/, by mail 

or by calling the Section office.   

Special thank you goes to our 2016 presenting 

sponsor, Sun Valley Resort (Tyler Jones, PGA 

General Manager and Jeff Petersen, PGA Director 

of Golf) as well as to all participating facilities.  We 

also appreciate TaylorMade’s John Johnson for his 

support of the Golf Pass program.   

 

Please support the Section by volunteering your 

time at the Boise Golf & Travel Show on February 

12 – 14 at Expo Idaho in Boise.  The Section will 

have a booth at the Show and we will be 

distributing Clubs Fore Kids as well as giving ten 

minute free lessons as part of Play Golf America.  

We need volunteers in both of these areas.  

Members will receive MSR credits and apprentices 

will receive Apprentice Education points for 

volunteering.  Please contact Laurie at the Section 

office (208) 939-6028 if you can help. 
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SHORT SHOTS 

PGA GOLF PASS 

2016 BOISE GOLF & TRAVEL SHOW 

SECTION OFFICE CLOSED FOR HOLIDAYS  

http://rockymountainpga.com/golfpass/


THANK YOU 2015 SPONSORS 

 

 

The PGA of America and Rocky Mountain Section 

offices will be closed for the Christmas and New 

Year’s holidays starting on Thursday, December 

24th and will re-open on Monday, January 4th, 

2016.  During this holiday season we wish you and 

your families a very Merry Christmas and a healthy 

and prosperous New Year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rocky Mountain Section appreciates the 

sponsors who have helped to make 2015 a truly 

great year for the Section.  Please take a moment 

to show your appreciation and acknowledge the 

companies and sales representatives who have 

contributed so greatly to our success.  The Rocky 

Mountain Section is fortunate to have such support 

and it is hoped you consider the brands and 

representatives listed on our sponsor page when 

making your buying decisions for 2016.  

2016 RMSPGA MAJOR TOURNAMENT SCHEDULE AND MEETING SCHEDULE  
(Tentative Dates and Locations) 

 

February 16  SRC Spring Membership Meeting – SpurWing CC – Meridian, ID 

March 15  YC Spring Membership Meeting – Hilands GC – Billings, MT 

April 11  SRC Facility Championship – Location TBD  

April 11-12  YC Pro-Pro – Hilands GC – Billings, MT 

April 18  Larry Malone Scholarship Pro-Am – Hillcrest CC – Boise, ID 

May 2   YC Scholarship Pro-Am – Laurel GC – Laurel, MT 

May 9   YC Scholarship Pro-Am – Yellowstone CC – Billings, MT 

May 22  RMSPGA Annual Membership Meeting – Residence Inn Marriott –Idaho Falls, ID 

May 23-24  RMSPGA Pro-Pro Shootout – Pinecrest GC – Idaho Falls, ID 

June 8   Drive, Chip, Putt – Ridgecrest GC – Nampa, ID 

June 15-16 RMSPGA Junior Championship – Huntsman Springs, Driggs, ID 

June 19 Drive, Chip, Putt – Powder Horn GC – Sheridan, WY 

July 13-14 RMSPGA Yellowstone Junior Championship – Location TBD 

July 19-20  RMSPGA Senior Section Championship – Snake River Sporting Club – Jackson, WY 

July 27-28 RMSPGA Gallatin Valley Junior Championship – Bridger Creek GC – Bozeman, MT 

August 1  Windfall Classic – Crane Creek Country Club – Boise, ID 

August 2-3  Montana Cup – Location TBD 

August 3-4  Carter Cup – Jug Mountain Ranch, McCall, Idaho  

August 17                RMSPGA Assistant Championship – Location TBD 

August 30-31           RMSPGA Section Championship – Teton Pines Country Club – Wilson, WY 

September 10-11 Gallatin Valley Open–Cottonwood Hills Golf Course–Bozeman, MT 

September 21-22 Idaho Open –Teton Springs Resort and Club–Victor, ID 

September 26-27 Yellowstone Chapter Championship – Location TBD  

October 3 RMSPGA Fall Membership Meeting – Idaho Falls, ID 

October 3-4 RMSPGA Fall Pro-Pro – Idaho Falls CC – Idaho Falls, ID 

October 17-19 SRC Match Play Championship – Blue Lakes CC – Twin Falls, ID 

November 4  SRC Fall Membership Meeting – Location TBD 

November 14  YC Fall Membership Meeting – Black Bull – Bozeman, MT 20 
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USGA and R& A Rules of Golf References and Rule 14-1b Decisions  

 

Rules of Golf References 

 

Co-Branded Rules books 

For the first time ever, the USGA and R&A have published “co-branded” Rules books, effective January 1, 

2016 (i.e., Rules of golf booklets, Decisions books, Amateur Status Decisions book).  The was done to 

promote that there is a single set of Rules that apply to golfers worldwide and to eliminate any percep-

tion that there are different sets of Rules (i.e., “USGA Rules” or “R&A Rules”). 

 

Future References 

Whenever possible, references should be to the “Rules of Golf.”  Avoiding references to “USGA Rules” or 

“R&A Rules” should be avoided, which is often done on scorecards, within Notice to Competitors, and 

elsewhere. 

 

When a more complete reference is desired, it should be “The Rules of Golf as approved by the USGA and 

R&A Rules Limited” or the “USGA/R&A Rules of Golf.” 
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http://www.jcgolfaccessories.com/
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